
Goodnow Library 
Board of Trustees 

AGENDA 
Tuesday, January 3, 2023, 6:30 p.m. 

Community Room 
21 Concord Road, Sudbury 

 
 
Call to order/Notice of meeting recording  

Attendance 

Minutes of the December 6, 2022 meeting 

Trustees’ Report: 

• Discussion of presentation from Friends board members at December 
meeting. 

• Correspondence (if any received) 

Director’s Report:  

• FY24 budget update 

• Program policy (possible vote) 

Foundation Report:  

Old Business: 

• Discussion on amending future agendas to include public comment 

New business: 

Any other items not known 48 hours in advance of the meeting: 

Adjournment:  

Next meeting: Tuesday, February 7, 6:30PM 



Goodnow Library Board of Trustees
Minutes
Tuesday, December 6, 2022, 6:30pm
Recording of the proceeding can be found at sudburytv.org.

Call to order: Lily called the meeting to order at 6:34pm

Notice of the meeting recording: Lily gave notice of the meeting being recorded.

Attendance: All trustees in attendance.

Minutes:

Barbara motioned and Ingrid seconded to approve the meeting minutes for the Nov 1 meeting.
The motion passed unanimously.

Friends of the Goodnow Library Listening Session:

The Trustees had invited the Friends to come to this meeting and present a proposal for how
the Friends envisioned a relationship between the Friends and the Trustees / Library moving
forward.

The Friends in attendance were:
Alice Levine - President
Susan Pettit - Vice President
Laura Downling - Treasurer
Lisa Cornacchia - Clerk
Claudia Brandon
Barbara Cook
Maria Dawson
Pat Scott

Alice gave an introduction.  This was followed by Laura, Claudia, and Lisa presenting
information about their organization and their viewpoint of past conflicts.

The Friends closed their presentation with a proposal for more meetings between the Friends,
Trustees, and Foundation.  They also suggested cross-organization liaisons.

Lily thanked the Friends for coming to this meeting.

Trustees’ Report:

Correspondence - There was no correspondence.



Director’s Report:

Esmé and Karen Tobin attended the Dementia Friendly Sudbury ceremony at the Senior Center.
Karen has been an active member of the Dementia Friendly Sudbury committee since its
inception. Thank you for all your work in this important area.

Last year a young father and frequent library user passed away suddenly.  Since his passing
there has been incredible outreach from his colleagues, friends, and family to donate something
to the library in his memory.  A bench will be placed in the Children’s Patio with a
commemorative plaque and remaining funds will be earmarked for future children’s
programming.  Thank you to the staff and community members who have contributed to this
wonderful tribute.

FY24 Budget

Esmé presented the formal budget documents that she will submit to the Town.  As discussed in
our previous meeting, there will be 2 staff adjustments asked for upgrading the Teen Librarian
position and upgrading a part-time Reference Librarian to full time.

The Trustees voted unanimously to approve these budget documents for submittal.

The Trustees also reviewed a letter addressed to the Town Manager in support of these budget
requests.

Ingrid motioned and Katina seconded to send this letter to the Town Manager and also send
copies to the Finance Committee and Select Board.  The motion passed unanimously.

Foundation Report:

It was noted that the Foundation Report is in the meeting packet.

Old Business:

None.

New Business:

Natalie suggested discussing the pros/cons of public comment at our meetings at a future
meeting.

Adjournment:

At 7:52 pm adjournment.



Documents used during the meeting:

1. Trustees’ Agenda 2022-12-6
2. Goodnow Library Trustees Meeting Minutes - Nov 1, 2022
3. Director’s Report - 2022-12-6
4. Director’s Report Supplement (Budget Documents)
5. Trustees’ Letter to Town Manager
6. Goodnow Library Foundation Report - 2022-12-6

Next Meeting: Tuesday, Jan 3, 2023 6:30pm



Director’s Report 
January 3, 2023 

Financial Report 

• FY24 Budget: 
o I met with the interim town manager and financial director to 

review our budget request on 12/14. They were sympathetic to our 
needs but were unable to make any decisions at the time. I sent the 
letter of support to the Select Board and Finance Committee as 
requested by the trustees.  

• Operations:  
o I will report on this at the meeting to provide the most up to date 

numbers.   
Facilities: 

• Our regular custodian has been off for three weeks to visit his family in 
Cape Verde. Meanwhile his son has been working at the library in his 
place. 

• The Period Products are finally in the process of being installed! 
 
Dementia Friendly Sudbury: Dementia Friendly Sudbury was recognized on Dec. 
2 by Dementia Friendly Massachusetts with a certificate acknowledging the 
local organization’s work. The certificate was presented at the Sudbury Senior 
Center. Our Assistant Director Karen Tobin is also a Dementia Friends Champion 
and has given Dementia Friend Info Sessions to libraries, community groups and 
volunteers. She also advises libraries across the state and beyond on getting 
involved in the Dementia Friendly movement, and has shared the resource list 
with other libraries as a starting point for creating their own lists. 
 
LSTA Grant, Letter of Intent: Katina and I are working on a grant to the Board of 
Library Commissioners to support primary research on the Indigenous history of 
Sudbury. We submitted a letter of intent early in December and will attend the 
mandatory grant workshops in the new year. More information to come. 
 
Sudbury Foundation Grant: The library staff has been working with resident Karyn 
Vostock and Jean to write a grant to the Sudbury Foundation to add adaptive 
and accessible items to the Library of Things. We submitted the grant in late 
December and will update the board on any news or feedback. The grant is for 
$15,000. 

 
 



Personnel updates: 
• We are slowly closing in on a candidate for the Office Supervisor position 

and hope to have a person in place by mid-January. 
• Lily, our Teen librarian left on 12/6, and we have begun to advertise for her 

position. We will start interviewing after the holidays.  
• Brenda, the Local History librarian will be leaving on 12/29, but will stay on 

as a substitute (when she isn’t in FL) and consultant on local history. She 
has been training the reference staff about the local history collection as 
a stop-gap while we work on filling her position.  

Regular meetings, etc.:  
o Minuteman Board of Directors 
o Membership 
o MA Library Association Executive Board and Conference 

Committee 
o Library Department Heads 
o Time off for holidays and vacation 

Statistics:  

November FY23 
this month 

FY23 
last month 

FY22 

Total circulation 25,774 27,339 26,272 
Digital circulation 5,866 6,024 5,621 
Foot Traffic 9,145 9,901 7,552 
New Cards 63 91 44 
Programming 91/1,538 69/2,203 75/1,070 
Newsletter subscribers* 3,110 3,110 2,895 
Computer use (sessions) 529 602 516 
Wi-Fi use 15,811 16,472 1,792** 

*updated Jan/Apr/Jul/Oct **different tracking system 
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